Town of Moorcroft
Regular Meeting of the Council
April 24™, 2024

Town Council Present: Mayor Ben Glenn, Councilmembers Date Petersen, Austin Smith,
Bob Stewart and Heidi Humpal

Town Representatives Present: Town Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, HDR Engineer
Heath Turbiville and Fire Chief Jeff Holberg

Guests:

Sam Burke was present to discuss the abandoned properties in the town. She suggested
several options to the Council and asked if they would look at the current Ordinance to
address this issue.

The regular meeting of the Council was paused at 7:15 pm to hold the public hearing for
Grazer’s Burger and Beers Bar and Grill liquor license application. No comments were
made.

The regular meeting of the council was reconvened at 7:16 pm. Councilmember Smith
motioned to approve Grazers Bar and Grill liquor license contingent on the approval
and copy of the food permit once it is completed and Councilmember Humpal
seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Councilmember Smith motioned to approve Consent Agenda items 1-3 and April Bill
List 2 and Councilmember Petersen seconded. All ayes, motion carried.
Councitmember Petersen motioned to approve April Bill List 3 and Councilmember
Humpal seconded. Councilmember Smith abstained due to a conflict of interest. All
other ayes, motion carried.

Clerk Schneider updated the council on the clerk’s office. Clerk Schneider presented the
agreement between the Town and HDR for the professional services for the Pedestrian
Pathway Design project. Councilmember Smith motioned to approve the agreement
and Councilmember Stewart seconded. All ayes, motion carried. She discussed the
budget planning and another budget workshop will be scheduled for May 1st at 5:00 p.m.
and a workshop to discuss commercial and residential water rates Clerk Schneider
provided a written treasurer’s report.

A written report was provided to the council for the public works department and police. r




Heath Turbiville updated the council on the town’s projects. June 20™ is the next SLIB
meeting.

Jeff Holberg updated the council on the fire department.

A Proclamation recognizing the clerks for the 55" Annual Municipal Clerk’s Week May 5™-
11" was read and signed. Mayor Glenn and the Council thanked the clerks for their work.

Councilmember Smith motioned to move into executive session at 7:47 pm to discuss
personnel and Councilmember Peterson seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

The regular meeting of the Council reconvened at 8:34 p.m. with no action taken.

Councilmember Petersen motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m. and
Councilmember Stewart seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Ben Glenn, Mayor
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CherylSch eider, Clerk/Treasurer




